

## DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

JACKSONVILLE DISTRICT CORPS OF ENGINEERS
ANTILLES OFFICE
FUND. ANGEL RAMOS ANNEX, SUITE 202
383 F.D. ROOSEVELT AVE.
SAN JUAN, PUERTO RICO 00918

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF

**November 3, 2015** 

Regulatory Division South Permits Branch Antilles Section SAJ-2004-12518 (SP-JCM)

Amy Dempsey Bioimpact, Inc. P.O. Box 132 Kingshill, St. Croix U.S. Virgin Islands 00851

Dear Ms. Dempsey:

Reference is made to your Department of the Army (DA) permit application, submitted on June 10, 2015, on behalf of The Summer's End Group, LLC for the proposed development of the St. John Marina Yacht Club. The project would be located at Coral Bay, Estate Carolina, Coral Harbor, St. John, U.S. Virgin Islands. Please refer to number SAJ-2004-12518 (SP-JCM) in future correspondence regarding this case.

We acknowledge receipt of your letter dated November 2, 2015, soliciting an extension of time to respond to our request for information dated October 22, 2015, regarding the above referenced permit application.

Please be advised that by action of this letter your application is being withdrawn from processing. The application will remain in abeyance pending receipt of the information requested on October 22, 2015. This action will not prejudice this or any future permit requests. Processing and evaluation of your permit application will continue as soon as we receive the information requested. Your file will be retained for a period of one year. Submittal of a new permit application could be required if your response is not received within this timeframe.

You are cautioned that work performed below the mean high waterline or ordinary high waterline in waters of the United States, or the discharge of dredged or fill material into adjacent wetlands, without a DA permit would constitute a violation of Federal laws and subject you to possible enforcement action. Receipt of a permit from other agency does not obviate the requirement for obtaining a DA permit for the work described above prior to commencing work.

Thank you for your cooperation with our Regulatory Program. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact José A. Cedeño-Maldonado, Project Manager, at the letterhead address, by e-mail at jose.cedeno-maldonado@usace.army.mil, or by telephone at 787-729-6944.

Sincerely,

Sindulfo Castillo Chief, Antilles Section

Copy Furnished: Chaliese Summers, The Summer's End Group, LLC, 5000 Estate Enighed, Suite 63, St. John, US Virgin Islands 00830